

Office of the City Clerk

Ronald D. Leonhardt

City Clerk

Jim Owczarski Deputy City Clerk

June 16, 2009

Jennifer E. Martinez 9529 W. Forest Home Ave. #20 Hales Corner, WI 53130

Dear Ms. Martinez:

This is to notify you that on Monday, June 1, 2009, the City's Licenses Committee voted to recommend to the City's Common Council that your application for a Class "D" Bartender license be denied. The Committee made such a recommendation based upon your failure to appear at the Committee hearing despite being provided timely notice of the hearing date.

On Tuesday, June 16, 2009, the Licenses Committee elected to reconsider and hold your application. You will be notified when your application is rescheduled before the committee.

Sincerely.

RONALD D. LEONHARDT

City Clerk

cc:

City Clerk's Office CCF081701



Ronald D. Leonhardt City Clerk

-- -

Jim Owczarski Deputy City Clerk

www.milwaukee.gov

June 16, 2009

Andre L. Ruffin, Agent The Lush Sports Bar & Grill, LLC 7427 W. Beckett Ave. Milwaukee, WI 53216

Dear Mr. Ruffin:

This is to notify you that on Monday, June 3, 2009, the Licenses Committee voted to recommend to the Common Council that your application for a Class "B" Tavern license for the premises at 7434 W. Capitol Dr. ("The Lush Sports Bar & Grill") be denied. The Committee made such a recommendation based upon parking problems and general neighborhood concerns.

On Tuesday, June 16, 2009, the Common Council considered the Committee's recommendation regarding your application. On that date, the Council adopted the Committee's recommendation and denied your application.

If you previously paid the license fees, you are eligible for a refund, except for a \$75 administrative fee, by bringing in your receipt or filing an application for a refund within one year to date of Common Council action with the License Division, Room 105, City Hall.

Sincerely

RONALD D. LEONHARDT

City Clerk



Office of the City Clerk

Ronald D. Leonhardt City Clerk

Jim Owczarski Deputy City Clerk

June 16, 2009

Earnestine Goodson 8884 N. 95th St., Apt. F Milwaukee, WI 53224

Dear Ms. Goodson:

This is to notify you that on Monday, June 1, 2009, the Licenses Committee voted to recommend to the Common Council that your application for a Class "B" Tavern and Record Spin license for the premises at 5666 N. Teutonia Ave. ("Jimmy Rose") be denied. The Committee made such a recommendation based upon neighborhood testimony.

On Tuesday, June 16, 2009, the Common Council considered the Committee's recommendation regarding your application. On that date, the Council adopted the Committee's recommendation and denied your application.

If you previously paid the license fees, you are eligible for a refund, except for a \$75 administrative fee, by bringing in your receipt or filing an application for a refund within one year to date of Common Council action with the License Division, Room 105, City Hall.

Sincerely,

RONALD D. LEONHARDT

City Clerk



Office of the City Clerk

Ronald D. Leonhardt

City Clerk

Jim Owczarski Deputy City Clerk

June 16, 2009

Dennis B. Robinson, Agent DRND Corporation 2927 N. 40th St. Milwaukee, WI 53210

Dear Mr. Robinson:

This is to notify you that on Monday, June 1, 2009, the Licenses Committee voted to recommend to the Common Council that your application for a Class "B" Tavern and Tavern Dance license for the premises at 2691 S. 6th St. ("DBR's II") be denied. The Committee made such a recommendation based upon the police report and the previous premise report for the location.

On Tuesday, June 16, 2009, the Common Council considered the Committee's recommendation regarding your application. On that date, the Council adopted the Committee's recommendation and denied your application.

If you previously paid the license fees, you are eligible for a refund, except for a \$75 administrative fee, by bringing in your receipt or filing an application for a refund within one year to date of Common Council action with the License Division, Room 105, City Hall.

Sincerely,

RONALD D. LEONHARDT

City Clerk



Office of the City Clerk

Ronald D. Leonhardt

City Clerk

Jim Owczarski Deputy City Clerk

June 16, 2009

Rekhaben Patel, Agent Pak Oklahoma, Inc. 3972 S. 96th St. Greenfield, WI 53228

Dear Ms. Patel:

This is to notify you that on Monday, June 1, 2009, the Licenses Committee voted to recommend to the Common Council that your application for a Class "A" Liquor and Malt license for the premises at 9801 W. Oklahoma Ave. ("One Stop Pantry") be denied. The Committee made such a recommendation based upon testimony of the local alderman.

On Tuesday, June 16, 2009, the Common Council considered the Committee's recommendation regarding your application. On that date, the Council adopted the Committee's recommendation and denied your application.

If you previously paid the license fees, you are eligible for a refund, except for a \$75 administrative fee, by bringing in your receipt or filing an application for a refund within one year to date of Common Council action with the License Division, Room 105, City Hall.

Sincerely,

RONALD D. LEONHARDT

City Clerk



Office of the City Clerk

Ronald D. Leonhardt City Clerk

ony olon

Jim Owczarski Deputy City Clerk

June 16, 2009

Kim Rye Park Kim, Agent Gongju, Inc. 5056 W. Evergreen St. Franklin, WI 53132

Dear Ms. Park Kim:

This is to notify you that on Monday, June 1, 2009, the Licenses Committee voted to recommend to the Common Council that your application for a Class "A" Liquor and Malt license for the premises at 108 E. Dakota St. ("Chase Liquor") be denied. The Committee made such a recommendation based upon neighborhod objections and the unsuitability of the location.

On Tuesday, June 16, 2009, the Common Council considered the Committee's recommendation regarding your application. On that date, the Council adopted the Committee's recommendation and denied your application.

If you previously paid the license fees, you are eligible for a refund, except for a \$75 administrative fee, by bringing in your receipt or filing an application for a refund within one year to date of Common Council action with the License Division, Room 105, City Hall.

Sincerely,

RONALD D. LEONHARDT

City Clerk



Office of the City Clerk

Ronald D. Leonhardt

City Clerk

Jim Owczarski Deputy City Clerk

June 16, 2009

Maria D. Crespo Hernandez 1420 S. 15th Pl. Milwaukee, WI 53204

Dear Ms. Crespo Hernandez:

This is to notify you that on Monday, June 1, 2009, the Licenses Committee voted to recommend to the Common Council that your application for a Junk Collector (Truck) license for the premises at 1420 S. 15th Place ("Crespo's Recycling") be denied. The Committee made such a recommendation based upon your non-appearance, despite being provided timely notice of the hearing.

On Tuesday, June 16, 2009, the Common Council considered the Committee's recommendation regarding your application. On that date, the Council adopted the Committee's recommendation and denied your application.

You are eligible for a refund of your license fees, except for a \$50 administrative fee, by bringing in your receipt or filing an application for a refund within one year to date of Common Council action with the License Division, Room 105, City Hall.

Sincerely.

RONALD D. LEONHARDT

City Clerk



Ronald D. Leonhardt City Clerk

June 16, 2009

Jim Owczarski Deputy City Clerk

www.milwaukee.gov

Lachell Evans 4478 North 46th Street Milwaukee, WI 53218

Dear Ms. Evans:

This is to notify you that on May 29, 2009, the City's Licenses Committee voted to recommend to the City's Common Council that your application for a food dealer license be denied based upon nonappearance.

On June 5, 2009, you were sent a true and correct copy of the findings of fact, conclusions of law and recommendations of the Licenses Committee with respect to your application for a food dealer license in which the Committee recommended that your license application be denied based upon nonappearance. You were further notified that the Milwaukee Common Council would consider the matter at its meeting of June 16, 2009 commencing at 9:00 a.m. in the Common Council Chambers on the third floor of City Hall, 200 East Wells Street, Milwaukee, Wisconsin. You were advised of your right to file written objections and to appear personally or by counsel to address the Common Council. At that date, time and place you did not appear, and you did not file written objections to the report of the Licenses Committee. You were not represented by counsel.

Following consideration of the report of the Licenses Committee, the Common Council adopted the recommendation of the Licenses Committee to deny your food dealer license application based upon nonappearance.

very grary yours

RONALD D. LEONHARDT

City Clerk

cc:

License Division



June 16, 2009

Ronald D. Leonhardt

City Clerk

Jim Owczarski Deputy City Clerk

Johnnie Lee Little, Jr. 2027 West Juneau Avenue Milwaukee, WI 53233

Dear Mr. Little:

www.milwaukee.gov

This is to notify you that on May 29, 2009, the City's Licenses Committee voted to recommend to the City's Common Council that your application for a food dealer license be denied based upon nonappearance.

On June 5, 2009, you were sent a true and correct copy of the findings of fact, conclusions of law and recommendations of the Licenses Committee with respect to your application for a food dealer license in which the Committee recommended that your license application be denied based upon nonappearance. You were further notified that the Milwaukee Common Council would consider the matter at its meeting of June 16, 2009 commencing at 9:00 a.m. in the Common Council Chambers on the third floor of City Hall, 200 East Wells Street, Milwaukee, Wisconsin. You were advised of your right to file written objections and to appear personally or by counsel to address the Common Council. At that date, time and place you did not appear, and you did not file written objections to the report of the Licenses Committee. You were not represented by counsel.

Following consideration of the report of the Licenses Committee, the Common Council adopted the recommendation of the Licenses Committee to deny your food dealer license application based upon nonappearance.

ery truly yours,

RONALD D. LEONHARDT

City Clerk

cc:

License Division



Office of the City Clerk

June 16, 2009

Ronald D. Leonhardt City Clerk

Jim Owczarski Deputy City Clerk

Alan S. Stevens 1108 North Hawley Road Milwaukee, WI 53208

Dear Mr. Stevens:

This is to notify you that on June 1, 2009, the City's Licenses Committee voted to recommend to the City's Common Council that your renewal application for a Class "B" Manager license be denied based upon nonappearance.

On June 4, 2009, you were sent a true and correct copy of the findings of fact, conclusions of law and recommendations of the Licenses Committee with respect to your renewal application for a Class "B" Manager license in which the Committee recommended that your license not be renewed based upon nonappearance. You were further notified that the Milwaukee Common Council would consider the matter at its meeting of June 16, 2009 commencing at 9:00 a.m. in the Common Council Chambers on the third floor of City Hall, 200 East Wells Street, Milwaukee, Wisconsin. You were advised of your right to file written objections and to appear personally or by counsel to address the Common Council. At that date, time and place you did not appear, and you did not file written objections to the report of the Licenses Committee. You were not represented by counsel.

Following consideration of the report of the Licenses Committee, the Common Council adopted the recommendation of the Licenses Committee to not renew your Class "B" Manager license based upon nonappearance.

very truly yours,

RONALD D. LEONHARDT

City Clerk

cc:

License Division

MPD

File Copy



Office of the City Cierk

June 16, 2009

Ronald D. Leonhardt

Jim Owczarski Deputy City Clerk

Karen Jackson-Walls 2374 North 2nd Street Milwaukee, WI 53212

Dear Ms. Jackson-Walls:

This is to notify you that on June 1, 2009, the City's Licenses Committee voted to recommend to the City's Common Council that your renewal application for a Class "D" Bartender license be denied based upon nonappearance.

On June 4, 2009, you were sent a true and correct copy of the findings of fact, conclusions of law and recommendations of the Licenses Committee with respect to your renewal application for a Class "D" Bartender license in which the Committee recommended that your license not be renewed based upon nonappearance. You were further notified that the Milwaukee Common Council would consider the matter at its meeting of June 1, 2009 commencing at 9:00 a.m. in the Common Council Chambers on the third floor of City Hall, 200 East Wells Street, Milwaukee, Wisconsin. You were advised of your right to file written objections and to appear personally or by counsel to address the Common Council. At that date, time and place you did not appear, and you did not file written objections to the report of the Licenses Committee. You were not represented by counsel.

Following consideration of the report of the Licenses Committee, the Common Council adopted the recommendation of the Licenses Committee to not renew your Class "D" Bartender license based upon nonappearance.

You are eligible for a refund of your license fee, except for a \$25 administrative fee, by bringing in your receipt or filing an affidavit for refund within one year to date of action with the License Division, 200 East Wells Street, Room 105.

very truly yours,

RONALD D. LEONHARDT

City Clerk

cc:

License Division



June 16, 2009

Ronald D. Leonhardt City Clerk

Jim Owczarski Deputy City Clerk

www.milwaukee.gov

Jennie M. Nuell c/o Attorney Michael A.I. Whitcomb 633 West Wisconsin Avenue, Suite 510 Milwaukee, WI 53208

Dear Ms. Nuell and Attorney Whitcomb:

This is to notify you that on May 29, 2009, the City's Licenses Committee voted to recommend to the City's Common Council that the Class "B" Tavern license for the premises located at 4001 West Fond du Lac Avenue, Milwaukee, Wisconsin ("All Star Sports Bar") be suspended for sixty (60) days based upon a complaint filed by Captain Patrick Mitchell of the Milwaukee Police Department.

On June 4, 2009, you were sent a true and correct copy of the findings of fact, conclusions of law and recommendations of the Licenses Committee with respect to your Class "B" Tavern license in which the Committee recommended that your license be suspended for sixty (60) days after revocation proceedings were brought based upon the police objections. You were further notified that the Milwaukee Common Council would consider the matter at its meeting of June 16, 2009 commencing at 9:00 a.m. in the Common Council Chambers on the third floor of City Hall, 200 East Wells Street, Milwaukee, Wisconsin. You were advised of your right to file written objections and to appear personally or by counsel to address the Common Council. At that date, time and place, you did appear, and you did file written objections to the report of the Licenses Committee. You were represented by Attorney Michael A.I. Whitcomb, 633 West Wisconsin Avenue, Suite 510, Milwaukee, Wisconsin 53203.

Following consideration of the report of the Licenses Committee and your objections and arguments, the Common Council adopted the recommendation of the Licenses Committee to suspend your Class "B" Tavern license for the premises located at 4001 West Fond du Lac Avenue, Milwaukee, Wisconsin ("All Star Sports Bar") for sixty (60) days.

Said suspension is to be in effect between Common Council action on June 16, 2009 and midnight, August 14, 2009.

RONALD D. LEONHARDT

City Clerk

cc:

License Division



June 16, 2009

Ronald D. Leonhardt City Clerk

Jim Owczarski Deputy City Clerk

Rekha A. Gabhawala, Agent Avenue Liquors, Inc. 610 West Wisconsin Avenue, No. 7 Milwaukee, WI 53203

Dear Ms. Gabhawala:

www.milwaukee.gov

This is to notify you that on June 1, 2009, the City's Licenses Committee voted to recommend to the City's Common Council that your renewal application for a Class "A" Liquor and Malt license for the premises at 616 West Wisconsin Avenue, Milwaukee, Wisconsin ("Avenue Liquor") be renewed with a ten (10) day suspension based upon the police report.

On June 4, 2009, you were sent a true and correct copy of the findings of fact, conclusions of law and recommendations of the Licenses Committee with respect to your renewal application for a Class "A" Liquor and Malt license in which the Committee recommended that your license be renewed with a ten (10) day suspension based upon the police report. You were further notified that the Milwaukee Common Council would consider the matter at its meeting of June 16, 2009 commencing at 9:00 a.m. in the Common Council Chambers on the third floor of City Hall, 200 East Wells Street, Milwaukee, Wisconsin. You were advised of your right to file written objections and to appear personally or by counsel to address the Common Council. At that date, time and place you did not appear, and you did not file written objections to the report of the Licenses Committee. You were not represented by counsel.

Following consideration of the report of the Licenses Committee, the Common Council adopted the recommendation of the Licenses Committee to renew your Class "A" Liquor and Malt license with a ten (10) day suspension based upon the police report.

Said suspension is to be in effect from 12:01 a.m. July 7, 2009, through midnight, July 16, 2009.

Nery truly yours,

RONALD D. LEONHARDT

City Clerk

cc:

License Division

MPD

File Copy



Office of the City Clerk

June 16, 2009

Ronald D. Leonhardt

City Clerk

Jim Owczarski

Olayinka M. George 5318 West Center Street Milwaukee, WI 53210

Atty. Vincent Bobot 1919 W. Henry Ave. Milwaukee, WI 53221-5017

Dear Mr. George and Atty. Bobot:

This is to notify you that on June 3, 2009, the City's Licenses Committee voted to recommend to the City's Common Council that your renewal applications for Class "B" Tavern and Tavern Dance licenses for the premises at 5318 West Center Street, Milwaukee, Wisconsin ("Infinity Lounge") be denied based upon the police report and neighborhood testimony.

On June 5, 2009, you were sent a true and correct copy of the findings of fact, conclusions of law and recommendations of the Licenses Committee with respect to your renewal applications for Class "B" Tavern and Tavern Dance licenses in which the Committee recommended that your licenses not be renewed based upon the police report and neighborhood testimony. You were further notified that the Milwaukee Common Council would consider the matter at its meeting of June 16, 2009 commencing at 9:00 a.m. in the Common Council Chambers on the third floor of City Hall, 200 East Wells Street, Milwaukee, Wisconsin. You were advised of your right to file written objections and to appear personally or by counsel to address the Common Council. At that date, time and place you did not appear, and you did not file written objections to the report of the Licenses Committee. You were not represented by counsel.

Following consideration of the report of the Licenses Committee, the Common Council adopted the recommendation of the Licenses Committee to not renew your Class "B" Tavern and Tavern Dance licenses based upon the police report and neighborhood testimony.

erytruly yours,

RONALD D. LEONHARDT

City Clerk

cc:

License Division



June 16, 2009

Ronald D. Leonhardt City Clerk

Jim Owczarski Deputy City Clerk

Franco J. Ithier, Agent K&F Entertainment, LLC 3610 South 15th Street

Milwaukee, WI 53221

www.milwaukee.gov

Dear Mr. Ithier:

This is to notify you that on June 1, 2009, the City's Licenses Committee voted to recommend to the City's Common Council that your renewal application for a Class "B" Tavern license for the premises at 2685 South 9th Place, Milwaukee, Wisconsin ("Southern Comforts II") be denied based upon the police report and neighborhood testimony.

On June 5, 2009, you were sent a true and correct copy of the findings of fact, conclusions of law and recommendations of the Licenses Committee with respect to your renewal application for a Class "B" Tavern license in which the Committee recommended that your license not be renewed based upon the police report and neighborhood testimony. You were further notified that the Milwaukee Common Council would consider the matter at its meeting of June 16, 2009 commencing at 9:00 a.m. in the Common Council Chambers on the third floor of City Hall, 200 East Wells Street, Milwaukee, Wisconsin. You were advised of your right to file written objections and to appear personally or by counsel to address the Common Council. At that date, time and place you did not appear, and you did not file written objections to the report of the Licenses Committee. You were not represented by counsel.

Following consideration of the report of the Licenses Committee, the Common Council adopted the recommendation of the Licenses Committee to not renew your Class "B" Tavern license based upon the police report and neighborhood testimony.

ery truly yours,

RONALD D. LEONHARDT

City Clerk

cc:

License Division



Office of the City Clerk

June 16, 2009

Ronald D. Leonhardt

City Clerk

Jim Owczarski

Virginia Albano, Agent Algre, Inc. 1605 West Wells Street Milwaukee, WI 53233

Attorney Frank J. Schiro P.O. Box 510500 1551 North Prospect Avenue Milwaukee, WI 53203-0091

Dear Ms. Albano and Attorney Schiro:

This is to notify you that on June 1, 2009, the City's Licenses Committee voted to recommend to the City's Common Council that the renewal application for a Class "B" Tavern license for the premises at 1601 West Wells Street, Milwaukee, Wisconsin ("Angelo's Pizza") be renewed with a thirty (30) day suspension based upon the police report.

On June 4, 2009, you were sent a true and correct copy of the findings of fact, conclusions of law and recommendations of the Licenses Committee with respect to the renewal application for a Class "B" Tavern license in which the Committee recommended that the license be renewed with a thirty (30) day suspension based upon the police report. You were further notified that the Milwaukee Common Council would consider the matter at its meeting of June 16, 2009 commencing at 9:00 a.m. in the Common Council Chambers on the third floor of City Hall, 200 East Wells Street, Milwaukee, Wisconsin. You were advised of your right to file written objections and to appear personally or by counsel to address the Common Council. At that date, time and place, you did appear, and you did file written objections to the report of the Licenses Committee. You were represented by Attorney Joseph Schiro, P.O. Box 510500, 1551 North Prospect Avenue, Milwaukee, Wisconsin 53203-0091.

Following consideration of the report of the Licenses Committee, your objections and arguments, the Common Council adopted the recommendation of the Licenses Committee to renew the Class "B" Tavern license for the premises located at 1601 West Wells Street, Milwaukee, Wisconsin ("Angelo's Pizza") with a thirty (30) day suspension based upon the police report.

Said suspension is to be in effect from 12:01 a.m., July 1, 2009 through midnight, July 30, 2009.

RONALD D. LEONHARDT

City Clerk

cc:

License Division

MPD

File Copy

City Hall • Room 205 • 200 East Wells Street • Milwaukee, WI 53202-3570 • Phone (414) 286-2221 • Fax (414) 286-3456 Member: International Institute of Municipal Clerks • Website: www.milwaukee.gov/cityclerk



June 16, 2009

Ronald D. Leonhardt

City Clerk

Jim Owczarski Deputy City Clerk

www.milwaukee.gov

Eddie J. Nuell c/o Attorney Michael A.I. Whitcomb 633 West Wisconsin Avenue, Suite 510 Milwaukee, WI 53208

Dear Mr. Nuell:

This is to notify you that on May 29, 2009, the City's Licenses Committee voted to recommend to the City's Common Council that your Class "B" Manager license be revoked based upon a public hearing.

On June 5, 2009, you were sent a true and correct copy of the findings of fact, conclusions of law and recommendations of the Licenses Committee with respect to your renewal application for a Class "B" Manager license in which the Committee recommended that your license be revoked based upon the police objections and the public hearing. You were further notified that the Milwaukee Common Council would consider the matter at its meeting of June 16, 2009 commencing at 9:00 a.m. in the Common Council Chambers on the third floor of City Hall, 200 East Wells Street, Milwaukee, Wisconsin. You were advised of your right to file written objections and to appear personally or by counsel to address the Common Council. At that date, time and place you did not appear, and you did not file written objections to the report of the Licenses Committee. You were not represented by counsel.

Following consideration of the report of the Licenses Committee, the Common Council adopted the recommendation of the Licenses Committee by a vote of fifteen (15) ayes, zero (0) noes, and zero (0) excused to revoke your Class "B" Bartender license based upon the public hearing.

Very truly yours,

RONALD D. LEONHARDI

City Clerk

cc:

License Division



Office of the City Clerk

Ronald D. Leonhardt

City Clerk

Jim Owczarski Deputy City Clerk

June 16, 2009

Joseph F. Alaka 7455 N. 42nd St. Milwaukee, WI 53209

Dear Mr. Alaka:

This is to notify you that on Monday, June 1, 2009, the Licenses Committee voted to recommend to the Common Council that your application for a Tavern Dance license for the premises at 3043 N. 35th St. ("Embassy Lounge") be denied.

On Tuesday, June 16, 2009, the Common Council considered the Committee's recommendation regarding your application. On that date, the Council adopted the Committee's recommendation and denied your application.

If you previously paid the license fees, you are eligible for a refund, except for a \$75 administrative fee, by bringing in your receipt or filing an application for a refund within one year to date of Common Council action with the License Division, Room 105, City Hall.

Sincerely,

RONALD D. LEONHARDT

City Clerk



Office of the City Clerk

Ronald D. Leonhardt

City Clerk

Jim Owczarski Deputy City Clerk

June 16, 2009

Kessha L. Hobson 5107 N. 65th St. Milwaukee, WI 53218

Dear Ms. Hobson:

This is to notify you that on Monday, June 3, 2009, the Licenses Committee voted to recommend to the Common Council that your application for a Public Dance Hall license for the premises at 2025 W. Fond du Lac Ave. ("Club Hollywood") be denied. The Committee made such a recommendation based upon non-appearance.

On Tuesday, June 16, 2009, the Common Council considered the Committee's recommendation regarding your application. On that date, the Council adopted the Committee's recommendation and denied your application.

If you previously paid the license fees, you are eligible for a refund, except for a \$75 administrative fee, by bringing in your receipt or filing an application for a refund within one year to date of Common Council action with the License Division, Room 105, City Hall.

RONALD D. LEONHARDT

City Clerk